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31st January 2024
Dear Parents/Carers
Attendance
A key focus for King’s Park Secondary School is on improving attendance rates – particularly following COVID, where you will also be aware of the well-publicised national concerns about school attendance levels.  Where your child has strong attendance, we thank you for your role in supporting this.

Today, at the end of January, 4 weeks into the new term and less than 3 months before SQA examinations, our absence rates for each year group are noted below.  This highlights our absence percentages for today, but also for each year group in January as a whole. 
	Stage
	S1 
	S2
	S3
	S4
	S5
	S6
	Total

	Authorised Absences 31/01/2024
	5.9%
	4.8%
	2.2%
	2.2%
	6.7%
	8.5%
	4.6%

	Unauthorised Absences 31/01/2024
	7.7%
	12.7%
	 18%
	17.1%
	 19.3%
	 19.5%
	 15.2%

	Total January Absences
	 14.09%
	 17.01%
	 21.79%
	  24.06%
	 14.12%
	 8.9%
	


King’s Park Secondary attendance figures in 2022 improved from 2021, which is against the trend of most other Glasgow Schools, however these statistics above still highlight an issue for us in that some young people are failing to attend school 5 days per week, every week.  A high proportion of these absences are unauthorised and not reported.  Please remember to contact the absence reporting line if your child is unable to attend school so that we can best support you.  
Some patterns of attendance are concerning and a few young people are not attending at all.  Some young people are also attending school, but not classes (internally truanting), while other young people are missing classes through poor timekeeping.  We appreciate there will often be genuine reasons for absences, however there are situations where attendance could be improved with more effort, commitment and routines being established.

To demonstrate the potential impact of absences, we have highlighted some examples below:

· One day off every week/fortnight, means that your child will miss more than 5 hours of learning per day and may go on to struggle in the following lessons as they haven’t had the opportunity to hear the prior part of the learning and acquire the necessary knowledge and skills.

· There remains a significant correlation between absences and future success.  Young people who regularly miss out on learning, reduce their future earning potential if they don’t achieve the success they are capable of.  
· Poor attendance and timekeeping allow poor habits to become established and future employers will take a less than favorable approach to this type of work ethic.  
· A 2-week family holiday in the middle of a term means that your child will miss 55 hours of learning new things that they may not be taught again, but may be expected to know in terms of future examinations.  

As a parent/carer you will know the individual situation with your own child.  We are very keen to support you with any concerns.  We are aware of some young people feeling anxious about having been absent for a lengthy period of time and are only too happy to work with you and your child to design a bespoke route back.  We are currently partnering with Triple P Positive Parenting, delivering the Fear-Less programme which seeks to specifically support parents of young people who are showing moderate to high levels of anxiety that cause significant distress or impact on their everyday functioning. It is not too late to take part so please contact your child’s Pupil Support teacher for more information.

If you feel your child’s attendance could improve and you would like support with this, please do not hesitate to contact us using the information below.  Working together in partnership is the key to guaranteeing all of our young people a more successful future.  

	House
	Pupil Support Teacher
	Email Address

	Arran
	Miss S Armour
	SArmour@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Lewis
	Miss F McTaggart
	FMcTaggart@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Mull
	Ms A Gibson
	AGibson@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Skye
	Mr I Samson
	ISamson@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Various
	Mrs L Bertolini
	LBertolini@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk

	Various
	Mrs J Ogilvie
	JOgilvie@kingspark-sec.glasgow.sch.uk


Yours sincerely

 Kirsty Ayed

Kirsty Ayed Head Teacher
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